
 
 

 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

 

OHIO LOTTERY COMMISSION HEARING ON THE ADOPTION OF A NEW, 

AND THE AMENDMENT OF A CURRENT, ADMINISTRATIVE ON-LINE 

GAME RULE 

 

 

Notice is hereby given that the Ohio Lottery Commission intends to adopt 

two administrative on-line game rules.  A public hearing will be conducted on 

Tuesday, September 26, 2017 at the Frank J. Lausche Building, 615 West Superior 

Avenue 4th floor, Cleveland, Ohio 44113, at 10:30 A.M. in accordance with the 

Administrative Procedures Act, (Chapter 119, Ohio Revised Code).  Any person 

affected by the proposed action may appear and be heard in person, by their 

attorney, or both; may present their position, arguments, or contentions, orally or in 

writing; may offer and examine witnesses; and may present evidence tending to 

show that the rule, if adopted or effectuated, will be unreasonable or unlawful. 

 

 The new Administrative On-line Game Rule to be considered for approval is 

3770:1-9-959, entitled The Lucky One. 

 

 The new rule to be considered for adoption would govern the play of a new 

on-line draw game.  This rule describes the type of lottery game (draw); the price of 

game plays; the prizes in the game, including the number and size of prize 

disbursements; the manner and frequency of prize drawings; and that the entire net 

proceeds must be used to fund elementary, secondary, vocational and special 

education programs in the state.  

 

The amended Administrative On-line Game Rule to be considered for 

approval is 3770:1-9-955, entitled Powerball®. 

 

 The rule to be amended has been amended to reflect the most recent update 

to the Powerball Group Rules, which are incorporated into the rule by reference, 

and are available on the Lottery webpage. 
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